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REPORT TO: SCRUTINY COMMITTEE - 18TH NOVEMBER, 2009 

REPORT ON: ANNUAL REPORT 2008/2009 SCOTTISH PUBLIC SERVICES 
OMBUDSMAN 

REPORT BY: DEPUTE CHIEF EXECUTIVE (SUPPORT SERVICES) 

REPORT NO: 559-2009 

1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT 

To consider the Annual Report 2008/2009 from the Scottish Public Services Ombudsman. 

2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 

It is recommended that the Committee note the contents of the Annual Report 2008/2009 from the 
Scottish Public Services Ombudsman. 

3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

3.1 None. 

4.0 MAIN TEXT 

4.1 The Scottish Public Services Ombudsman recently published his Annual Report for 
2008/2009.  A copy of the report is available on www.spso.org.uk/webfm_send/2350.
Separately, a statistical summary prepared by the Ombudsman relative to Dundee is 
appended hereto.  In terms of the number of complaints the City Council had 29, out of the 
total for Scottish local authorities of 1,604.  If Dundee City Council had received its per capita  
proportion of complaints then this would have  equated to 45 complaints.  Therefore the actual 
number of 29 is relatively a good performance compared to all other Scottish local authorities.  

4.2 W ith reference to Case Ref 200603559, the Ombudsman did not uphold Mrs C's complaint but 
did recommend that the Council investigate restoring the steps to their previous design prior to 
the most recent renewal.  The Council subsequently investigated this possibility, however, due 
to the most recent Building Regulations the old design of step would not comply as a result of 
the size of treads and risers in the old design. 

As a result of this, a design for new steps developed in conjunction with Mrs C was agreed 
and installed.  The new steps are a temporary structure such as that commonly used for 
ramps for wheelchair users, the advantage of this is that if Mrs C's circumstances change 
there is the capacity to change the access arrangements. 

5.0 POLICY IMPLICATIONS

This report has been screened for any policy implications in respect of Sustainability, Strategic 
Environmental Assessment, Anti-Poverty, Equality Impact Assessment and Risk Management. 

There are no major issues. 

6.0 CONSULTATIONS 

This report has been subject to consultation with the Chief Executive and the Director of Finance. 



7.0 BACKGROUND PAPERS 

Annual Report 2008/2009 from Scottish Public Services Ombudsman. 

Patricia McIlquham 
Depute Chief Executive (Support Services) 

DATE:  5 November 2009 














